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Dear Friends of Helping Up Mission,

Have you ever considered what can grow from a small seed?

We were recently at a Farmers Market and were amazed at the 
bounty and beauty of the vegetables and fruit for sale. All of which 
started from a small seed. It gives us hope. The seed for developing 
a Women’s and Children’s Program at Helping Up Mission is starting 
to come to life. We are at 85% of our Inspiring Hope $61 million 
campaign goal having raised $51 million so far. Almost there!

And, like a seed, parts need to die before growth can be seen. The 
existing building at 1216 E. Baltimore has come down and we plan to 
break ground on the new building on Thursday, October 24. This has 
only been possible because so many of you have planted your seed 
of resources to make this a reality. Thank you.

We are grateful and we trust the Inspiring Hope Campaign will be 
complete soon so we all get to see the fruit from the seeds planted.

With sincere appreciation,

Gayle & Frank Kelly III
Helping Up Mission – Inspiring Hope 
Campaign Co-Chairs

&

Inspiring Hope Women’s and Children’s Center 
at 1216 E. Baltimore Street

Raised to Date 
$51,570,976

Left to Raise 
$9,429,024



Inspiring Interview with Bob Smith 

Bob and Terri Smith discovered a great opportunity to 
give back through their mutual love of books and poetry. 
Before retiring as an Executive Vice President for T. 
Rowe Price in downtown Baltimore, Bob had established 
a connection to Helping Up Mission (HUM). Ted Wiese, a 
former T. Rowe Price co-worker and HUM board member, 
asked Bob and Terri if they might be interested in a faith 
based non-profit that sought to turn the lives around of 
those experiencing homelessness and addiction.

Bob and Terri had never visited HUM, but were very 
interested in the services the mission provided to the 
spiritually broken. “We both have had alcoholism in 
our families; I have a brother who has had a substance 
abuse problem,” Bob explains. During the time Bob was 
approached by his co-worker, HUM was undergoing a 
major expansion and renovation. “And so my wife and I 
prayed on how we could be of service and were led to the 
library,” Bob said.

Before Bob and Terri came to HUM, the library was 
located in the basement. But due to some renovations and 
expansion, space became available on the fourth floor, 
which included tremendous south and east views of the 
Inner Harbor, Little Italy, Fells Point and Johns Hopkins 
Hospital. Even the Francis Scott Key Bridge can been seen 
from the new library location. 

Everything inside the library including the books, 
computers, and furniture were gifted by Bob and Terri. 
“The money really came from God,” Bob says with a smile.  
Having grown up in Baltimore, both feel fortunate they 
ended up with good careers (Terri is a reading specialist at 
a private school) that enabled them to help others.

The monthly poetry group that meets in the library is a 
way Bob continues to stay connected to the guys at HUM. 
Both Bob’s mother and grandfather wrote poetry and 
Bob credits them for his passion for it. “My grandfather 

died when I was nine, so I really didn’t know him. I learned 
a lot about him over the years through his poetry,” Bob 
says. Bob’s grandfather was a functioning alcoholic who 
was a successful engineer, but because of his drinking, his 
relationships with his children and family suffered. “But he 
truly was a wonderful man,” Bob remembers.

When asked to run poetry night, Bob thought what a great 
opportunity to promote healing and help others get out of 
dark spaces. HUM clients write and share their own poetry 
on those evenings. “There’s an obvious healing component 
when a group of men come together and realize they are 
not alone. I think it’s a beautiful part of our souls,” Bob 
shares.

Bob and Terri are continuing their support of Helping Up 
Mission by making a gift to the Inspiring Hope Campaign 
for the new Women’s and Children’s Center. They are 
funding the library in the new building with the hope of 
getting the souls of women involved in the same manner 
they have helped men. The Inspiring Hope Campaign has 
brought this dynamic couple full circle to their mission of 
encouraging reading (and writing of poetry) to HUM men 
and women as a tool on their road to recovery.

Thank you to Bob and 
Terri for helping to 
save and change lives 
and make Baltimore a 
better place! 

- written by Kedrick 
Keys, Helping Up Mission 
SRP Graduate 

Message from Margo, Program Manager, Chase Street 

I am pleased to announce 
the September 2019 opening 
of HUM’s Women’s Spiritual 
Recovery Program (SRP) 
located at our Chase Street 
facility.

The 20-bed residential facility launch is a milestone step 
in preparation for the larger 250-bed building for women 
and children at 1216 East Baltimore Street.  This building is 
currently under construction with a projected opening of 
late 2021. 

The Women’s SRP offers spiritual life classes, substance 
abuse groups, and life enrichment activities. HUM’s 
community partners provide access to mental health 
counseling and primary care. The Women’s SRP is modeled 
after our successful, long-term men’s SRP located at our 
East Baltimore Street campus.
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Chase Street Ribbon Cutting & 
Coca-Cola

“We appreciate Coca-Cola’s commitment to our community 
in Baltimore and especially for their commitment and generous 
gifts to support the Helping Up Mission family.”
	 - Gayle Kelly

On August 14th, we held a Ribbon Cutting and Open House 
event to celebrate the new outdoor space at our Women’s 
Center on Chase Street.  We had the honor and privilege 
to partner with Coca-Cola Bottling Co. Consolidated 
based out of Charlotte, NC who designed, created and 
constructed an outdoor pavilion (She Shed) and new 
landscaping for our clients to enjoy in a safe and healing 
environment.

“Helping up Mission transforms lives in the Baltimore 
community every day.  That’s why Coca-Cola Consolidated 
teamed up with Arts and Parks to refresh outdoor spaces at 
HUM’s Women’s Chase Street Center to show appreciation 
for the amazing work being done. We’re honored to 
serve this community and humbled to play a small role in 
supporting Helping Up Mission.”

- Christi McGee, 
VP of Community Advocacy,  

Coca-Cola Bottling Co. Consolidated

Financing and 
Project Summary 
The project priority is to build a 145,000 sq. ft 
building in which we will provide professional 
services for women and children within a nurturing, 
supportive environment where life transformation 
and rebuilding of families can occur.

Building	 $47,200,000

Property	 $2,625,000

Furnishings and Equipment	 $2,325,000

Start-up Operating Funds	 $9,000,000

Total Estimated Costs	 $61,150,000 
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New Women’s & Children’s 
Center site progress



Inspiring Hope Donors

Campaign Leadership

HUM Board of Directors

NOW IT’S UP TO US | GIVE NOW

1029 E. Baltimore Street, 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202
410.675.7500

helpingupmission.org/inspiringhope

Kristen Anderson, Campaign Director

kanderson@helpingup.org
410-675-7500 x127

workplace giving #:
3374 United Way Campaign

helping.up.mission

helpingup

helping-up-mission

@helpingup

CORPORATIONS
Anonymous
BFPE International
Brown Advisory
Chester River Weight Loss 
Center
Church of the Nativity
Financial Consulate
Cultured Pearls of Service
Harbor East Management Group
Kelly Integral Solutions | Kelly 
& Associates Insurance Group | 
Kelly Payroll
Leading Technology Solutions 
Lorenz, Inc.
Matis Warfield 
Smith, Gildea & Schmidt, LL
St. Mark Roman Catholic Church

FOUNDATIONS
Burton-Puente Charitable Fund
Clayton Baker Trust
Davey | Gorman Family 
Foundation
Lockhart Vaughan Foundation
Nichols Family Foundation
Paterakis Foundation
Reval Foundation
T. Rowe Price Foundation
TisBest Philanthropy Foundation
United Way of Central Maryland
Wilfong Family Foundation in 
memory of Mary Berkheimer

INDIVIDUALS
In loving memory of Amanda 
Adams
Sean Adams
Kristen & Christopher Anderson
Judy & John Ammon
Anonymous (4)
Darryl Arrington
Nancy & Preston Athey
Cricket & John Barrazotto
Christa & Matthew Bauer
Sarah & Peter Bates
Ellen & Ed Bernard
Amy & Tom Bloomer
Kimberly & Thomas Bonvissuto
Monica & Ed Bradley
Stewart Brockenbrough
Sana & Andy Brooks
Michelle & Matthew Brown

Barry Burnett
Johanna & Michael Burns
Gayle & Gary Byers
Kemp Byrnes
Holly & John Chabbott
Dan Collins
Debra & John Colmers
Louise & Nicholas Cortezi
Sherry Crowl
Andrew & Emily Davis
Andrew Dedrick
Lauren Ellingsworth Fund 
Jen & Justin Erdman
Gayle & Stuart Erdman
Anne Hughes Fallon
Glenn Fleming
Truth Francis
Friends of Bill
Larry Galante
Erin & Rob Gehman
Robert K. Gehman
Michael Gray
Frank Haddix
Karen & Carl Haller
Reggie Harrison
Brett Hartnett
Patty Hecht
James Hill
Dustin Imes
Kenneth Jacobs
Joshua Jacobson
Cynthia & Archibald Jamison
Stephen Jimenz
Carolyn & William Jones
Gayle & Frank Kelly, II
Acacia & Frankie Kelly, IV
Janet & Honorable Frank Kelly, Jr. 
Heidi & Bryan Kelly
Melissa & David Kelly
Tee & John Kelly
Sarah Kerr
In honor of Regina Kleylien
William Knell, Sr.
Ellen & Chuck Knudsen
Maura & Donald Kohlhafer
Sharon Krumm
Teresa Labarre
Edward Lain
Ethel Landis
Mary & Mark Lashley
Kimberly & Keith Lewis
Martin Lightner
Bonnie & Jeffrey Lundeen 

Laurel & James Magruder
Kimberly Maples
Carole & David McQuay, Jr.
Emily & Keiffer Moorman
Karen & Bruce Mortimer
Lindsay Mortimer
In honor of Mike Munk
Margaretta Murphy
Sharla & Matt Murray
Martin Mwaura
Wes & Julie Nichols
Joyce & Robert Ohler, Jr.
Graham Parker
Sharon & Marshall Paul 
Beth Peterson Fund
Deborah & Charles Piel 
Michael Rallo
David Ramsdell Fund
James Rizak, Jr.
Diana & Brian Roberts	
Jax Roberts
Martha & Scott Robison
David Rowlett
Austin Sandkuhler
Rasheed Savage
Katie & Joseph Schmitz
Laura Scott
Gay & Dan Shackelford
Lisa & Kristopher Sharrar
Teresa & Robert Smith
Todd Sparks
Michele Speaks & David Warnock 
In memory of Merlene Steele
Susan & Michael Stitcher
Heidi & Thomas Stone
Lisa & Bill Stromberg
Eileen & Philip Toohey
Estelle & William Turney
Lori & Eric Veiel	
Beth & David Wyand	        
Xavier Family
Ellen Yeich
Carroll Yingling

GOVERNMENT
Baltimore City Housing & 
Community Development
MD Department of Housing & 
Community Development
State of Maryland
Federal Home Loan Bank  
of New York

Campaign 
Leadership

CAMPAIGN CABINET
Gayle & Frank Kelly, III

Campaign Co-Chairs

Bob Gehman
CEO, HUM & Campaign Cabinet

Michael Burns
CFO, HUM & Campaign Cabinet

Kristen Anderson
Campaign Director

Stuart Erdman
Campaign Cabinet

Chuck Knudsen
Campaign Cabinet

Ellen Knudsen
Campaign Cabinet

Keith Lewis
Campaign Cabinet

Kris Sharrar
Dir. of Philanthropy, HUM & Campaign Cabinet

Michael Stitcher
Campaign Cabinet

Eileen Toohey
Carter, Campaign Counsel

HUM BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Robert Ohler, Board President

John Ammon
Matthew Bauer
Stuart Erdman

Keith Hiss
Chuck Knudsen

Mary Lashley, Ph.D.
Kimberly Lewis
David McQuay
Bruce Mortimer

Chuck Piel
Michael Stitcher

Justin Wenger
Debbie Wooden

David Wyand
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